
Subject to approval at the next Licensing Committee meeting 
 

159 
 

 
 

LICENSING COMMITTEE 
 

9 September 2022 at 9.30 am 
 
Present: Councillors Cooper (Acting Chair), Blanchard-Cooper, Clayden, 

Hamilton, Kelly, Oliver-Redgate and Worne 
 

 Councillor Mrs Cooper was also in attendance for all or part of the 
meeting. 

 
Apologies: Councillors Roberts and Gregory 
 
 
245. INTRODUCTION  
 

The Vice-Chair opened the meeting and explained that the Chair had given his 
apologies for the meeting, and so in line with the Constitution at Part 5 Section 2 6.2 he 
would be Acting Chair for this meeting. 
  

Before beginning the formal business of the meeting, the Acting Chair led a two 
minute silence following the sad news of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II’s death. 
 
246. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 

There were no Declarations of Interest made. 
 
247. MINUTES  
 

The Minutes of the previous meeting held on 17 June 2022 were approved by 
the Committee and signed by the Chair. The Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
held on 15 August were noted by the Committee. 
 
248. ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA WHICH THE CHAIRMAN OF THE MEETING IS 

OF THE OPINION SHOULD BE CONSIDERED AS A MATTER OF URGENCY 
BY REASON OF SPECIAL CIRCUMSTANCES  

 
The Chair confirmed that there were no urgent items. 

 
249. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME  
 

The Chair confirmed that there had been no questions from the public submitted 
for this meeting. 
 
250. KEY PERFORMANCE INDICATORS 2022-2025 - QUARTER 1 

PERFORMANCE REPORT FOR THE LICENSING COMMITTEE FOR THE 
PERIOD 1 APRIL TO 30 JUNE 2022  

 
The Chair confirmed that the report was an information paper with no 

recommendations for the Committee to consider and was taken as read by Members. 
The Committee noted the report. 
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251. TAXI POLICY REVISION  
 

Upon the invitation of the Chair, the Group Head of Technical Services 
presented the report which explained that the Hackney Carriage and Private Hire 
Licensing Policy was last reviewed and approved in 2017 and should be reviewed 
periodically and at least every five years, over which time several pieces of statutory 
and non-statutory guidance had been released and new pieces of relevant legislation 
introduced. It was also explained that, because of the policy revision, a requirement to 
amend the current Hackney Carriage Byelaws so that they aligned with the policy 
proposals was needed and therefore the report sought the Committee’s approval to 
publish the draft revised policy for consultation and agree to advertise and consult 
regarding amending the Hackney Carriage Byelaws. Proposed changes to the policy 
highlighted in the meeting included: 

• wheelchair accessible vehicle requirements 
• vehicle livery and requirements to display large stickers on the side of 

vehicles to better indicate whether they were taxis/private hire 
• changes to the emissions policy to encourage the transition to lower emission 

vehicles, including proposals to discount licences of ultra low emission 
vehicles for a period of time 

• revisions to the convictions policy in order to bring it in line with the Institute of 
Licensing’s conviction guidance to ensure consistency across Local 
Authorities 

• updates to the dress code to ensure a high standard of attire and 
presentation from drivers 

• a proposal to introduce and mandate the use of CCTV in taxis for the 
prevention and detection of crime 

• revisions to the penalty points system 
• clarifications around decision making 

  
The Acting Chair thanked the team for the hard work involved in this project. 

Another Member of the Committee spoke in support of proposals and in particular the 
green features being proposed and introduced. 

  
The recommendations were then proposed by Councillor Clayden and seconded 

by Councillor Blanchard-Cooper. 
  

The Committee 
  
RESOLVED – That  
  
1.    The draft revised policy be published for public consultation for a 

period of six weeks beginning 19 September 2022 until 31 October 
2022. Comments will be brought back to Committee for consideration; 
  

2.    The proposed Byelaws be advertised and consulted upon and brought 
back to Committee for consideration. 
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252. WORK PROGRAMME  
 

The Committee noted the Work Programme. 
 
 
 

(The meeting concluded at 9.43 am) 
 
 


